
Hudson, NH Planning Board Packet: September 24, 2025 

 

BOND ESTABLISHMENT 

GARDEN CIRCLE - MAINTENANCE 

 
 

Attached, please find a request from the Town Engineer for the Planning Board to approve 

establishment of a maintenance bond related to the Frenette Gardens Subdivision, Hudson, NH. The 

original established amount was for $685,170.00, was reduced to $170,640.00, and is now being 

requested down to a maintenance (10%) amount of $68,517.00. This establishment is pursuant to 

acceptance of the road by the Town this year. 

  

SITE: 65 Central Street – Map 182/Lot 003-000 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

A. Memorandum from Elvis Dhima, dated September 12, 2025 – Attachment “A” 

B. Town of Hudson, Bond Reduction approval dated December 28, 2023 – Attachment “B” 

C. Merrimack County Savings Bank Letter of Credit, dated July 23, 2025 – Attachment “C” 

 

DRAFT MOTION 
I move to approve a maintenance bond in amount of $68,517.00 for Frenette Gardens Subdivision, 65 

Central Street, Map 182 / Lot 003, as presented in the memorandum from the Town Engineer, Elvis 

Dhima, to Brooke Dubowik, Town Planner, Dated September 12, 2025.  

 

Motion by: ______________Second: _______________Carried/Failed: ______________ 



C:\Users\bdubowik\AppData\Local\Microsoft\Windows\INetCache\Content.Outlook\J0FQM1X7\PB Bond 

Memo.doc 

TOWN OF HUDSON 
Engineering Department 
12 School Street 

Hudson, New Hampshire 03051 

Elvis Dhima, P.E., Town Engineer 

edhima@hudsonnh.gov  ·  Tel: 603-886-6008  ·  Fax: 603-816-1291 

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO: Tim Malley, Chaiman of Planning Board 

Brooke Debowik, Town Planner 

FROM: Elvis Dhima P.E., Town Engineer  

DATE:  September 12, 2025 

RE: Street Acceptance – Garden Circle – 2 Year Maintenance 

Background 

The Planning Board currently holds a cash surety in the amount of $170,640.00. The 

developer has requested to replace this bond with a two-year maintenance bond in the 

amount of $68,517.00, representing ten percent (10%) of the original surety. 

The Engineering Department has reviewed and approved the proposed maintenance 

bond, which will remain in effect until July 28, 2027. Additionally, the Police, Fire, and 

Public Works Departments have all provided positive recommendations regarding the 

street acceptance application. 

Following action by the Planning Board, the application will be forwarded to the Board 

of Selectmen for final approval and acceptance. 

Recommended Motion 

To release the existing surety in the amount of $170,640.00 and approve the 

acceptance of a two-year road maintenance bond in the amount of $68,517.00, as 

recommended by the Town Engineer. 

Attachment "A"



Attachment "B"



Attachment "C"



Attachment "C"
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